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HEALTH, WELLBEING AND SOCIAL CARE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

22nd June, 2011


Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.


“                  ended:
3.55 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Kean - in the Chair

Councillors Brocklehurst (Vice chair), Bramer-Kelly, Heywood, Hudson, Lea, N Turner, G Wilson and R Wilson
Co-opted members: Sharon Brearley, Margaret Dixon, Harold Kershner and Marian Wilson
OFFICERS:
Alan Campbell
-
NHS Salford
Claire Edwards
-
Democratic Services
1. APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE
An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Jim Wheelton.
2. LINDA SHARPLES
The Chair reported that Linda Sharples would no longer be servicing meetings of the Health, Wellbeing & Social Care Scrutiny Committee due to a recent restructure within Democratic Services.

RESOLVED: THAT it be noted that the committee thanked Linda for all the work she had undertaken and the support she had provided, and wished her every success in her new role.

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

4. MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 25TH MAY, 2011
RESOLVED: THAT the minutes of the above meeting be approved as a correct record, subject to Minute 5 (Care Contracts) being amended to indicate that although it had been acknowledged that companies were responsible for monitoring their employees and contracts, it had been agreed that ... ‘the council would establish some machinery to undertake monitoring of the companies.’
5. SOUTHERN CROSS
It was noted that Members had not been provided with a list of the establishments in the city that were operating under Southern Cross, as had previously been requested.

RESOLVED: THAT arrangements be made for Members to be provided with a list of the above establishments.

6. GREATER MANCHESTER ISSUES UPDATE
Alan Campbell gave a presentation regarding The Changing NHS Landscape - NHS Reform, during which he made reference to:-
· The NHS – Proposals

· New NHS Landscape

· National Accountability

· Competition

· Clinical Commissioning Groups

· Clinical Senates

· Public Accountability

· HealthWatch

· Health & Well Being Boards

· Integrated Care

· The Public’s Health

· Public Health Funding and Commissioning

· Flexible Timetable

Discussion took place during which reference was made to the following:-

· The formation of clusters later this year and the possible financial implications for Salford.

· Consultation in respect of the above merger.

· Representation on the governing bodies of the Clinical Commissioning Groups.
· The role of Clinical Senates.

· The NHS Commissioning Board, which would take on its full responsibilities from April 2013.
· Monitoring of waiting times, patient satisfaction, etc.

· Patient confidentiality.

· Communication between GPs, hospitals, etc., in particular electronic communication – reference was made to the national programme ‘Connecting for Health.’

· The role and membership of the Health & Wellbeing Board.
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the possible financial implications for Salford of the formation of clusters be raised with the Lead Member for Adult Social Care & Health.



(2) THAT ‘NHS Reform Update’ be included on the agenda for the October meeting of the committee.

7.
ROTA VISITS UPDATE
Marian Wilson reported that herself and Jim Wheelton had visited Waterside in June and had found there to be no concerns.

It was noted that Sharon Brearley and Margaret Dixon were due to visit Brierley House in July.

It was indicated that it had previously been agreed that Hollybank and Ingleside would be included on the schedule.

Reference was made to the discussion that had taken place at the last meeting regarding the possibility of visits being undertaken to private care homes.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the updated schedule be circulated to members of the committee.



(2) THAT the Chair raise the possibility of visits being undertaken to private care homes with the Lead Member for Adult Social Care & Health.

8.
FORWARD PLAN
RESOLVED: THAT it be noted that there were no issues on the forward plan relevant to this scrutiny committee.

9.
WORK PROGRAMME
(a) Personalisation
Reference was made to the current position regarding the planned work in respect of personalisation.

The Chair reported that Members had recently been informed that the piece of work regarding personalisation, involving interviews being undertaken with approximately 30 service users in order to obtain their views, was to be delayed by 6 months.
The Chair indicated that the committee had been advised that carrying out the proposed 30 visits would only provide a very limited view of the service as approximately 2000 people were currently receiving direct payments, and that at least 10% of that number would need to be interviewed in order to make the piece of work meaningful.  It had been indicated that postponing the work would allow (a) consideration to be given as to how the piece of work should be taken forward, and (b) time for the Contact Centre to settle down before asking people for their views.  Reference had also been made to the tremendous change that all directorates were going through due to budget efficiencies.

Members expressed their concerns that the work was to be delayed at what they felt to be a crucial time and indicated that they were keen for the piece of work to commence in September.  They suggested that a questionnaire, including a question as to whether the service user would be willing to be interviewed, be sent to the people currently receiving direct payments.  From the responses received, visits could be arranged to 30 of those who had indicated that they were willing to be interviewed as a starting point, with further visits being arranged.  Members indicated that they would be happy to undertake visits without an officer being present.  It was noted that Members would also take the questionnaires to the relevant forums.

Members felt that the work should not be delayed as the number of people receiving direct payments would continue to grow which would make it difficult to catch up in respect of the number of interviews that would need to be undertaken.  Members were also concerned that if the work was delayed until everything was in place, it would be too late to make proposals for improvement.

RESOLVED: THAT the Chair raise the above issues with the Lead Member for Adult Social Care & Health and report back to the August meeting of the committee.
(b) Other Areas of Work
Reference was made to the following areas of work and provisional dates were agreed for consideration by the committee:-

· Availability of NHS Dentists (August meeting).

· Personalisation (August or September meeting - depending on the outcome of discussions with the Lead Member for Adult Social Care & Health).

· Waiting times in hospitals and the co-ordination of care pathways.  ICATS. (Simon Neville, SRFT, Harry Golby, Ernie Cattrell)  (August or September meeting depending on the availability of the officers concerned).  Arrangements be made for this meeting to be held at Salford Royal and to include a tour of the hospital.

· NHS Reform Update (October meeting).

· Health Inequalities – Smoking (it was noted that this was to be considered by Cabinet in the near future).

RESOLVED: THAT the provisional dates in respect of the above areas of work be

noted.
10.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting was to be held on Wednesday 24th August, 2011, at 2.00pm in a Committee Room at the Civic Centre, Swinton.
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